Declaration
Upon the incorporation of the Services Directive (2006/123/EC) into the EEA Agreement, Norway recalls that the Directive does not affect inter alia terms and conditions of employment, the relations between the social partners, the right to negotiate and conclude collective agreements, and fundamental rights such as the right to strike and to take industrial action. The Services Directive does not affect labour law nor tripartite cooperation between labour, employers and the government.

Thus Norway emphasises that there is no contradiction between the Services Directive and a strong national commitment to develop actions plans and apply appropriate measures aimed at protecting domestic and posted workers' rights and maintaining high standards in the workplace. Such measures may include inter alia an effective system for general application of collective agreements, and introduction of joint responsibility and liability for contractors and sub-contractors in order to ensure enforcement of workers' rights.

Norway underlines the continued competence of national authorities to decide to what extent services shall be provided by the public sector, how they should be organised and financed, as well as what specific obligations such public services should be subject to.

